
 
 

 

NEWS RELEASE 

Niagara-on-the-Lake to Launch Phase 

Two of Engagement for the Parks & 

Recreation Masterplan  

For Immediate Release                          August 13, 2025 

The Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake is pleased to announce the upcoming launch of 
Phase Two of its Parks and Recreation Masterplan, a community-driven initiative aimed 
at enhancing recreational spaces, programs, and facilities across the municipality. 
 
Over the past year, the Town’s consultants, thinc design, have worked to develop the 
draft Masterplan, using feedback gathered during Phase One of public engagement. 
This next phase invites residents to review the progress to date and continue shaping 
the Plan’s direction through additional engagement opportunities. 
 
The Masterplan outlines a long-term vision for revitalized parks, improved recreation 
services, and expanded programming. It is intended to guide investment and planning 
decisions for years to come, ensuring that public spaces reflect the evolving needs and 
values of the community. 
 
As part of Phase Two, residents are encouraged to participate by: 

• Reviewing the draft Plan and providing feedback through the Town’s Join the 
Conversation engagement platform from August 20 to September 15.  

• Attending a drop-in Public Information Centre (PIC) on Tuesday, August 26, 
from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. at the pavilion by the baseball diamonds at the Virgil 
Sports Park (1565 Four Mile Creek Road, Virgil). The PIC will be led by the 
Town’s consultants and will allow the opportunity for community members to ask 
questions.  

 
The draft Master Plan will be available on August 20 through Join the Conversation, 

with hard copies provided at the PIC on August 26. These opportunities will allow 

residents to review the Plan and share their input before it is finalized. Following public 

engagement, the consultants will compile and incorporate the feedback, with the final 

Parks and Recreation Masterplan anticipated for completion in October 2025, pending 

Council approval. 

http://www.jointheconversationnotl.org/parks-and-recreation-master-plan
http://www.jointheconversationnotl.org/parks-and-recreation-master-plan


 
 

 

To participate in Phase Two and learn more about the project, visit the project page. 
 
Quotes: 
“The Parks and Recreation Masterplan is a critical roadmap for building active, 
inclusive, and sustainable community spaces. Phase Two is an opportunity for residents 
to see how their feedback is shaping the future of our parks and facilities, and to 
continue having their voices heard.” – Lord Mayor Gary Zalepa  
 
“The thoughtful input of residents has guided every step of this process. We’re grateful 
to our community for their continued engagement and to Staff and consultants for their 
efforts in bringing this feedback to life.” – CAO Nick Ruller  
 
For immediate alerts, follow the Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake on Facebook, Twitter, 
and Instagram. 
 
Media contact: 
 
Marah Minor, Communications Coordinator 

905-468-3266 | communications@notl.com 
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